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Brothers and Sisters, August 4, 2019
Ever since my conversion in high school, it seems like there has frequently been a resource

of some sort - a book, a person, a prayer, an audio presentation, etc - that has helped me grow
in my faith. Sometimes those resources were helpful for growth up to a certain point, and then
it was time for something new to come and lead me onward; other times those resources have
become staples in my spiritual life and will remain so for the foreseeable future. A couple years
ago, I found an excellent little book that continues to convict me, challenge me, and draw me
into a deeper relationship with Jesus. It's written by St. Alphonsus Liguori (whose feast day was
August 1st): Visits to the Blessed Sacrament and the Blessed Virgin Mary. This book, which
guides a person through about a fifteen-minute prayer, has been powerful for me.

As Catholics, this is what we believe happens at every Catholic Mass: the priest prays over
the bread and wine at the altar (this is called the Eucharistic Prayer) and they really change into
the Body and Blood of Jesus. We believe this isn't some mere symbolic thing that happens,
where we sort of wink at each other as though we are only pretending, but the Holy Spirit work-
ing through the priest really changes the bread and wine. The characteristics of bread and wine
stay the same, but we believe there is a real change beneath the surface. This happens to fulfill
Jesus' command in the sixth chapter of the Gospel of John, when he says we must eat his flesh
and drink his blood if we are to have eternal life. The priest at Mass speaks the same words
Jesus spoke during the Last Supper. This consecrated "bread and wine" (now the Body and
Blood of Jesus) is called by a few different titles: Eucharist, Holy Communion, and/or the
Blessed Sacrament. If we take time to really think about this, it's the most amazing thing that
could happen - Jesus, who is God, comes to earth and wants us to consume him so he can live
in us and give us strength to live his way of life. What a gift! After Communion time at Mass,
we take what is left over of the consecrated hosts - what looks like bread, but we know to be
the Body of Jesus - and place them in what's called a tabernacle (which is in our chapel here
at St. Philip's). This means that Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament lives in a bodily way in our
church here in Bemidji and in every Catholic church around the world. What is he doing there?
He's waiting for you and for me to come and visit him. Read a little excerpt from St. Alphonsus:

" If, to show his love for him, a king were to go and live in the village of a poor shepherd,
how ungrateful would that shepherd not be if he did not often go to visit him in spite of the fact
that he knew the king was most anxious to see him frequently, and, indeed, that it was for this
very purpose he had come to live there at all. Ah, my Jesus, well do I know that it is because of
Your love for me that You have come to dwell in the Sacrament of the Altar!"

This little passage has really convicted me to visit our chapel more often. I wonder if we
really consider enough how extraordinary it is that Jesus himself waits for us to visit him. I had
been thinking about issuing a challenge to visit the chapel more often once Lent comes around,
but now I can't help but wonder: Why wait until then? Jesus is waiting for you to visit. Come
and satisfy his desire to spend time with you. Come often, even if you can only stay for a few
minutes - he's so glad to have your company.

May the Lord give you his peace!
~Fr. Bryan



Monday, Aug 5
8:30 AM Mass: +Clarence Monger

Tuesday, Aug 6
No Daily Mass

Wednesday, Aug 7
No Daily Mass

Thursday, Aug 8
7:00 AM Mass: +Vernon Gary

10:30 AM Mass (Neilson Place): Holy Souls in Purgatory
10:30 AM Communion Service (Goldpine)
Friday, Aug 9

8:30 AM Mass: +Chuck Stombaugh
Saturday, Aug 10

4:00 PM (Pennington): +Billy Overman
5:30 PM Mass: +Jeanette Monger

Sunday, Aug 11
7:30 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek
9:00 AM Mass: +King Dunlap IV

11:00 AM Mass: +Helen Naylor
6:30 PM Mass: For the People

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of August 5 to 11 THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH

Monday, Aug 5
9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall)

10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
12:30 PM Children’s Choir Camp (Church)

5:00 PM End of Summer Block Party Comm. Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (Social Hall)

Tuesday, Aug 6
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall)

12:30 PM Children’s Choir Camp (Church)
5:00 PM St. Gianna’s Group (St. Kateri Rm)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Aug 7
9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall)

12:30 PM Children’s Choir Camp (Church)
6:30 PM MS/HS Youth Group (Cameron Park)

Thursday, Aug 8
6:00 AM Men’s Bible Study (St. Kateri Rm)
9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall)

12:30 PM Children’s Choir Camp (Church)
5:00 PM Liturgy Committee Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)
6:30 PM Pastoral Council Mtg (St. Kateri Rm)

Friday, Aug 9
9:00 AM Vacation Bible School (Social Hall)

Saturday, Aug 10
4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)

Sunday, Aug 11
8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)

10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)

Blessings go out to Abigail Rose Neis who celebrated
the Sacrament of Confirmation at St. Philip’s on July 28.
Congratulations on receiving the gifts of the Holy Spirit!

St. Philip’s extends best wishes to Tanner Baker and
Jackelyn Marvin, who celebrated the Sacrament of
Marriage at St. Philip’s on July 27.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the family of
Karen Johnston, mother of Mike Johnston. May
she find rest and peace, and may her family find
comfort in God’s love.

DAILY READINGS
For August 5 to 11

Monday, Aug 5
● Nm 11:4b-15
● Ps 81:12-13,14-15,16-17
● Mt 14:13-21

Tuesday, Aug 6
● Dn 7:9-10,13-14
● Ps 97:1-2,5-6,9
● 2 Pt 1:16-19
● Lk 9:28b-36

Wednesday, Aug 7
● Nm 13:1-2,25-14:1,26a-29a,34-35
● Ps 106:6-7ab,13-14,21-22,23
● Mt 15:21-28

Thursday, Aug 8
● Nm 20:1-13
● Ps 95:1-2,6-7,8-9
● Mt 16:13-23

Friday, Aug 9
● Dt 4:32-40
● Ps 77:12-13,14-15,16,21
● Mt 16:24-28

Saturday, Aug 10
● 2 Cor 9:6-10
● Ps 112:1-2,5-6,7-8,9
● Jn 12:24-26

Sunday, Aug 11
● Wis 18:6-9
● Ps 33:1,12,18-19,20-22
● Heb 11:1-2,8-19
● Lk 12:32-48

SACRAMENTAL LIFE



STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES
Total Actual Contributions

Week #4 (Weekend of 7/28/19) $12,156.31

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $84,780.80 ~ Current: $76,571.88

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,640,912.70 ~ Paid to Date: $801,745.63

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

Last Week's Mass Attendance
July 27 (Pennington)         4:00 p.m.                                 131
July 27                               5:30 p.m.                                 247
July 28     ____     ____         7:30 a.m.                                 176
July 28 9:00 a.m.                                403
July 28                               11:00 a.m.                               312
July 28                               6:30 p.m.                                 130

End of Summer Block Party Update
St. Philip’s is hosting a different kind of celebration this summer.
We will welcome the community to our campus 4-10 PM, Satur-
day, Aug. 24. Proceeds support St. Philip’s Church and School
activities. Visit stphilpsbemidji.org to learn more, volunteer or
register for the Cornhole Tournament. More details:

•      This event is in place of our traditional Fall Festival.
•      Activities for all ages.

๐ 50/50 Raffle—Please pick up your raffle tickets. Let’s get
the cash prize as high as possible!

๐ Live Music from Empty Cooler Band
๐ Kids’ Carnival
๐ Inflatables
๐ Food
๐ Beer
๐ Play area for small children
๐ Cornhole Tournament (Age 12 and older)
๐ Silent Auction
๐ Bake Sale
๐ Bingo (Ages 18 and older)
๐ Special Clothing Depot hours; open from 4-7 PM on

August 24.
•      Food/Activity tickets $.50 each. Tickets will be sold at the

event.

•      Volunteers are needed. Sign-up sheets are online!
• 10’ x 10’ tents/canopies are needed. If we can borrow

yours, call the Parish Office at 444-4262 or mark it with
your name and phone number and drop it off.

•     Items and prizes still are needed for Kids’ Carnival, Silent
Auction Baskets and Bingo. Check the display in the narthex.

Bring your friends. See you at the Block Party!

Summer Hours
The Parish Office will close at 2 PM on Fridays until school
starts this fall. Regular office hours are Mon-Thurs from 8:30
AM to 5 PM, and Fri from 8:30 AM to 2 PM. Mass on Wednes-
day mornings will start at 8:30 AM during the summer months.

PARISH LIFE

St. Jude’s Circle Meeting
St. Jude’s Circle meeting will be held on Thursday, August 15,
2019 at 11:30 AM at Ruttger’s for lunch.  Co-hostess’s will be
Alice LaCoursiere and Terre St. Onge.  Prayer will be said by
Bev Kraft.  All ladies of the parish are welcome to join us for
prayer and fellowship.  Contact Sharon Zarrett with any ques-
tions, 751-1606.

Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on September 8. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.

Thank You
Thanks to the parishioners of St. Philip’s, the
Bemidji Community Food Shelf will continue to
provide food and hope to area residents facing
hunger in their lives. During the Rotate to Do-
nate drive July 20-21, nearly 500 pounds of food
was donated and $2,007 was raised.  That amount, which in-
cluded $500 from the Knights of Columbus, will help the Food
Shelf qualify for partial matching funds from two organizations,
Hunger Solutions Minnesota and Open Your Hearts to the Hun-
gry and Homeless.

Five parishioners were also added to the list of volunteers
during the weekend.  St. Philip’s has over 55 women and men
who assist shoppers in selecting healthy food, work at the ware-
house, drive to pick up groceries from area stores, and help on
the Food Shelf farm.  Anyone interested in volunteering may
contact Al Nohner, 218-766-5488 or alnohner@ yahoo.com.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH
The Bemidji Council of the Knights of Columbus will be reward-
ing a Family of the Month each month starting this September
through June of 2020. Do you know of a family that is tight-knit,
attends Mass together, prays outside of Mass together, contrib-
ute to the parish and community and lastly, serves a model of
Catholic family values?

The Family of Month will receive a special Holy Family gift from
the Supreme office of the Knights of Columbus and Family of the
Month certificate from the Bemidji Council. This is open to all
families of St. Philip's parish.

Send your nominations to Dan Shea, Chairman @ sheadan-
iel@ymail.com

Go to the St. Philip’s website, www.stphilipsbemidji to register
your team for the End-of-Summer Block Party Cornhole
Tournament on August 24. Must be 12 years and older to play.
Registration fee of $25 per team, includes
2 beverage tickets. Limited number of teams
will be accepted in the tournament.



Bemidji Area Church Musicians

2019 SUMMER RECITAL SERIES
Our 32nd Season!

August 7 ~ Noon to 12:30 PM
Jennifer Paquette Ellis, piano, folk harp

Calvary Lutheran Church
2508 Washington Ave SE

Free-will offering to support music scholarships. Lunch will
be available following the recital. Cost to be announced.

Retrouvaille
Save a marriage. Are you or someone you know, living in the
pain of a marriage in trouble? Retrouvaille can help. The next
program starts Sept. 13, 2019 @ Country Inn & Suites
in St. Cloud, MN. Call 320-255-5314 or check the website
www.helpourmarriage.org for more information. Preregistra-
tion is required.  Space is limited.

Sisters of St. Benedict Celebrate 100 Years
Save the date!! The Sisters of Saint Benedict are concluding our
Centennial with a capstone event - a Mass on Sunday, Sept. 15,
2019 at 2:00 PM at the Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception,
Crookston. We are hosting this Mass to give thanks for and cel-
ebrate the wonderful support we are so grateful for from all of
our friends over these 100 years. A reception, with the gracious
help of the Catholic Daughters, will be held following the Mass.
This liturgy can be your Sunday obligation for the week. ALL
ARE INVITED TO ATTEND!

Unborn Baby Experiences Pain 8 Weeks after
Conception, Expert Testifies
“The neural circuitry responsible for the most primitive re-
sponse to pain, the spinal reflex, is in place by eight weeks of
development.  This is the earliest point at which the fetus ex-
periences pain in any capacity.  And a fetus responds just as
humans at later stages of development respond; by withdraw-
ing from the painful stimulus.” - Maureen L. Condic, Ph D.
University of Utah School of Medicine, Dept. of Neurobiology
and Anatomy.  Before the Subcommittee on the Constitution
and Civil Justice, Committee on the Judiciary, U.S. House of
Representatives, May 23, 2013

St. Gianna’s Group (the pro-life group within St. Philip’s
Church) will be holding its next meeting on Tuesday, August
13 at 5:00 PM in the St. Kateri Rm. All are welcome to attend!

August MAGNIFICAT
Friday, August 16 & Saturday, August 17

St. Agnes Catholic Church
Walker, MN

Both events are for men and women.

Guest Speaker & Teacher: Fr. Greg Paffel
Fr. Greg was ordained a Catholic priest in 2001

for he Diocese of St. Cloud, MN

Friday, August 16: Beginning at 5:30 PM (registration) with meal
and speaker to follow. Cost: $20.00

Saturday, August 17: Registration at 8:30 AM with breakfast and
teaching to follow. Cost: $15.00

Registration a must by August 13.  Register by mail:  Please
send a check payable to Magnificat to: Lorri Henning, 3080
20th Ave. NW, Hackensack, MN 56452.  For questions and infor-
mation call Lorri at 218-507-0953.  For carpooling information
contact Lisa Beyer at 218-368-9019.

“Take care to guard against all greed, for though one may be
rich, one’s life does not consist of possessions.” (Luke 12:15)
The Gospel message today is contrary to our modern culture
where advertising continually tries to convince us that our val-
ue lies in the things we possess. Jesus showed us that our true
value lies in the way we live our lives. He challenges us to not
hoard material possessions, but rather to live a grateful and
generous lifestyle and become more “other-centered” and less
“self-centered.”

Block Party Sign-ups Are Ready!
Go on to the St. Philip’s website, www.stphilipsbemidji.org,
look at the many volunteer opportunities and decide where
what sounds like the best fit for you and your family! This is
a fun way to contribute your time to the parish, meet other
parishioners, and have a great time to boot. Signing up is easy,
either on our website or on the sheets in the narthex for those
who do not have a computer at home.

Lots of baked goods will be needed for a successful bake sale.
There is no need to sign up to bake, simply drop off your
goodies between 3 and 5 PM on Aug. 23 or before 2 PM on
Aug. 24.



Safe Environment Training Volunteer Information

Volunteers at St. Philip’s Parish and School (and throughout
our Diocese) who have contact with children, youth and vul-
nerable adults must have yearly Safe Environment Training
and must yearly fill out the Acknowledgement and Consent
Form.

Safe Environment Certification begins July 1, 2019 and
ends June 30, 2020. All Volunteers (Returning and New)
should do the Safe Environment Training as soon as pos-
sible, to be Safe Environment Certified for this year. We

would like to have ALL Volunteers Safe Environment Certified by October 1,
2019. For example, if you did your Safe Environment Training May 13, 2019, please
do your Safe Environment by the October 1 deadline. Volunteers are not cleared to
volunteer until the Safe Environment Training, the Acknowledgment and Con-
sent Form, a current background check are completed, and a Safe Environment
Certificate is issued to the Parish from the Diocese Safe Environment Office.
Completing the Safe Environment Training does not clear you to volunteer, a Safe En-
vironment Certificate must be issued to the Parish’s Safe Environment Office from the
Diocese’s Safe Environment Office, then you are cleared to volunteer – this could take
up to two weeks to process.  It is important to do the Safe Environment Training at
least two,    if not three weeks before volunteering.

Safe Environment Training is offered through the Diocese of Crookston. The train-
ing consists of reading Safe Environment Training materials and taking and passing a
test. The recommended method of training is on-line through the Diocese of
Crookston Web Site – www.crookston.org (follow the Safe Environment links). You
should do the NEW Safe Environment Certification if you have never been Safe Envi-
ronment Certified or if your last Safe Environment Certification is over two years
expired, otherwise use the returning Safe Environment Certification. The Acknowl-
edgement and Consent Form is also completed at this time.  The Web-site is se-
cure. After taking the test, the results should be displayed on the screen.  Results can
be printed, and a confirmation e-mail should be received of the test results.  Please
keep this e-mail in case there is a problem with the testing site. Failure to see results
of the test or not receiving a confirmation e-mail could indicate there may be a prob-
lem with taking the test on-line.  Try taking the test again and if you still have prob-
lems, contact Kris Jensen. A hard copy of the test is available by contacting the
parish/school staff person who oversees you.

If you have any questions, please contact Kris Jensen at 444-4262 or the person who
leads your ministry.

Thank you for your assistance in helping to provide a safe environment
for our children, youth and vulnerable adults to learn and grow in.



Wedding anniversaries are posted to honor the marriage commitment and to celebrate with our
parish families. If this information is incorrect, please call the Parish Office, 444-4262.

August:
1 Jim & Pat Barthorpe, 58 yrs.

Keith & Janine Hunt
Gene & Pauline Shouts, 60 yrs.

2 Don & Joyce Fargen, 64 yrs.
Jimmy & Celine Graham, 50 yrs.
Doug & Rhonda Martinka
Bob & Pam Murray

3 Dick & Deb Rossman
Ryan & Abby Aylesworth
Erick & Kelli Jensen, 6 yrs.

4 Brent & Becky Rud
Scott & Mary Blotske
Tony & Jayme Bellino
Todd & Mary Scofield, 35 yrs.
Jonathan & Lisa Friedt

5 John & Marjorie Bloberger
Paul & Angie Nistler
Tony & Kelly Brevig
Jacob & Bridget Stalboerger
Dana & Shannon Hunsberger
Eric & Jana Norgaard
Monte & Sandy Sharbono

6 Don & Bev Kraft, 59 yrs.
Hank & Angel Krigbaum, 53 yrs.
Gerald & Darlene Weber, 64 yrs.
Craig & Ann Hougen
Brandon & Kristina Erickson, 3 yrs.
Ryan & Kelly Okerlund
David & Cynthia Haskin
Brandon & Kristina Erickson

7 Russ & Helen Glen, 54 yrs.
Dale & Carol Buness
Robert & Laurel Schummer
Troy & Staci Strassburg

8 Ron & Peggy Fellows
Bill & Robyn Schulke
Barry & Pearl Cervenka
Joseph & Marissa Welle, 4yrs.

9 Dan & Cindy Dow

9 Neal & Maureen Holmstrom
Scott & Jessie Winter

10 Jim & Kristy Gubbels
Jeremy & Kirby Ganske
Drew & Samantha Baker
Ron & Pam Recsnik

11 Scott & Tracy Johnson
Tom & Jenny Borowicz, 1 yr.
Jack & Peggy Neubeck, 57 yrs.
Gary & Denise Johnson
Richard & Shirly Curtis

12 Dave & Heidi Hiscock
Matt & Nicole Murray, 3 yrs.

13 Tim & Julie Flathers
Jim & Carol Schneider
Luke & Kristen Johanneck
Dan & Mary Voss
Dennis & Rita Weimann
Bob & Diane Fitzgerald, 25 yrs.
Jimmer & Mary Hernesman
Terry & Mary Jo Torgerson, 59 yrs.
Luke & Kristen Johanneck

14 Leland & Rachelle Hayes, 54 yrs.
Glen & Sharon Richgels
Tom & Jonetta Bakke, 10 yrs.

15 Jim & Deb DeWenter
Hans & Tara Halvorson

16 Jerry & Leslie Downs
Dave & Roz Hanson
Mark & Shelley Schmitt
Kevin & Gina Olson
Dan & Jackie Brouse
Don & Darryle Carlson, 59 yrs.
Tracy & Diane Waggoner, 5 yrs.
Rob & DeAnn Zavoral, 40 yrs.
Richard & Jean Loehlein
Matt & Crystal Peabody

17 Gary & Donna Baltes, 45 yrs.
Joe & Ann Edlund
Aaron & Justine Grams
Paul & Amy Mathiowetz

18 Curt & Sue Kringen
Kyle & Billie Dressing, 1 yr.
John & Marsha Stebe
Hugh & Deb Welle, 35 yrs.
Gary & Sue Bruns
Art & Sheila Dockendorf, 35 yrs.
David & Mary Marsh, 35 yrs.
Jim & Solberg Susan

19 Paul & Jane Josefson
Bob & Barb Schlichting
Wade & Michelle Young
Duane & Bette Fontaine, 52 yrs.
Gary & Vicky Johnson

20 Lloyd & Carol Sobieck
Christian Breczinski & Tamara Moore
Greg & Karen Allen
Jim & Cyndy Scanlan

21 Paul & Barb Schmitz
Tom & Mia Sagedahl
Dan & Christine Louvar

22 Rick & Heidi Osmundson
23 Gene & Sue Teigland

William & Sarah Haman
Joe & Laura Gish, 5 yrs.

24 Wayne & Carolyn Dondelinger, 56 yrs.
David & Lynda Schwen
Bill & Jackie Bergerson
Michel & Angela Morris

25 Mike & Ann Hayes, 40 yrs.
Jeff & Christine Brown
Chris & Melissa Vacek
Richard & Jeanette Wojcik, 52 yrs.
Nick & Heather Zimmel

26 Wayne & Carol Ann Larson
Matt & Krista Boyer, 2 yrs.
David & Sue Melhus
Tom & Paulette Welle
Pete & Alane Aube
Mike & Anita Norden

27 Dave & Jenny Willford, 25 yrs.
Chris & Charity Hanevold
Tony & Christina Derby
Vic & Pam Hurt
Chet & Joni Lonczak, 50 yrs.

28 Jason & Cathy Hedstrom
Andy & Melissa Bartlett, 15 yrs.
Andy & Sarah Tobey

29 Ron & Mary Kostohryz
Terry & Judith Selby
Mark & Amber Fuller, 10 yrs.

30 Lyman & Pat Brink, 50 yrs.
Mark & Betty Lindy

31 Duane & Lois Jenkins
Jessica & Chad Stay



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of August 10/11

Sat., Aug 10  5:30 PM
Nineteenth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Aug 11  7:30 AM
Nineteenth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Aug 11  9:00 AM
Nineteenth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

Sun., Aug 11  11:00 AM
Nineteenth Sunday

in Ordinary Time

SACRISTAN Joanna Ferraro Judy Stai Megan Kvidt Mary Herried

LECTOR Peggy Neumann (1)
Joanna Ferraro (2)

Sue Bruns (1)
HELP NEEDED (2)

Gretchen Buxton (1)
Elizabeth Buxton (2)

Patty Nagle (1)
Elena Peterson (2)

INTERCESSOR Cheryl Christlieb Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor

ALTAR SERVER

Emma Mutnansky  (sub
req.)

Sam Mutnansky (Mentor)
(sub req.)

Drew Christianson

Henry McCrady
Jack McCrady (Mentor)

Gabriel Morin
Dominick Washburn
Andrew Washburn

Mali McLean
Sydney Beise
Zoey Headlee  (sub req.)

CAPTAIN Marleen Webb Patti Van Camp Sue Lucas Karen Williams

EMHC

HELP NEEDED
Joanna Ferraro
Cyndy Scanlan
HELP NEEDED
Mary Jo Christenson
Jess Krotzer
Joe Krotzer

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Jennifer Leisenheimer
Mary Zigan
HELP NEEDED

Deacon Kermit Erickson
Mike Hougen
Dan Walter
Nicole Kieson
Louise Gish
Doug Gish
Ben Baird
Jeff Cwikla
Ed Daigle

Courtney Haskins
Gary Johnson
Kimberley Gourneau
Trudy Peterson
Jane Wilcox
Pat Kelly
Deacon Robb Naylor
Carol Rettinger
Mary Herried

USHER

Dick Robinson
Chris Hanevold
Glen Laginess
HELP NEEDED

James Wiltse
Gary Bruns
Matt Dockendorf
HELP NEEDED

Rick Coe
Bob Aitken
Bob Schlichting
Ron Arel

Don Pohl
Bob Pohl
Barbara Fitzgerald
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Angela Ness
Coleen Wiltse

Eleanor Morin
Gerri Daigle
Ed Daigle
Mark Dickinson

Karen Schaar
Maureen Holmstrom
Neal Holmstrom
HELP NEEDED

GREETER
Kathy LeMoine
Jean Louvar

Georgine Casement
HELP NEEDED

Sophia Morin
Mickie Coe

Maureen Holmstrom
Neal Holmstrom

INFORMATION
STATION

Mary Luethmers Gary Johnson
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